
Survival  Garden:  4  Edible
Plants To Grow Indoors
If you truly want to be prepared for a real SHTF scenario, you
will need to learn how to depend on others less and less for
basic necessities such as food. Some of us still rely on
companies to provide us with our food.

However, you could learn useful skills that would reduce this
dependency such as growing your own food. Don’t worry about
not having an open space for a garden. There are many plants
which will thrive indoors.

Indoor gardening comes with several benefits. First, you don’t
have to worry about where your next meal is coming from.
Furthermore, it is more cost effective. Last but not least,
locally grown vegetables taste better and are better for the
environment.

The  best  part  is  that  there  are  plenty  of  fruits  and
vegetables which will grow inside just as they would in a lush
garden. All they need is a little space and access to the sun.

General Advice

Before going into the various plants you could grow indoors,
here are a few general tips which apply to all cases.

First of all, some consideration should go to the pots you
use. In order to thrive, indoor plants will require well-
draining soil. This gives you two options. You could use pots
that have holes at the bottom, this will allow the water to
drain out. However, if you do this, you should also place a
drainage container under the pot, otherwise the water will end
up on your floor.

The other option would be to pile up stones at the bottom of
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the pot. This is done before adding the soil. In this case,
the water will drain through the stones, but this is a good
option mostly for bigger pots.

Once you have the pots sorted, you should focus on the soil.
You will want rich and fertile soil for your plants to grow
big. This also gives you two options: either buy the soil or
make your own.

Either way, you should know that different plants will require
different kinds of soil. There is a standard potting mix,
though, which will provide good results with all plants.

Lastly, you will want to create the best environment for your
plants. This would mean warm and sunny. However, that is not
always possible. Maybe you live in an area with bad weather or
maybe your windows do not have access to the sun.

In this situation, you can use grow lights. These can recreate
the necessary light and temperature and make sure your fruits
and vegetables have optimal conditions to grow.

What to Grow Indoor
If you do decide to use homegrown food as a main source of
sustenance,  it  is  important  to  diversify  your  plants  for
several reasons. For starters, you will not want to eat the
same thing over and over again. It will get boring and can
also  deplete  you  of  valuable
nutrients  that  the  food  is
lacking.

More importantly, though, crops will live and reproduce at



different times of the year. If you have only one kind of
plant, you are covered for one part of the year and left
completely exposed for the rest.

In this regard, crops are often grouped into three categories:
annuals, biennials and perennials. Annuals have the shortest
lifespan. It only takes them one summer to grow and reproduce.
Biennials will use the entire summer to grow, last over the
winter and then use the next season to flower. Lastly, there
are perennials which can last for many years. They will flower
and produce seeds once a year when they are in season.

Speaking of seeds, it is important to know that you should not
consume all of the plants you grow. In order to keep this
process going, you will need to collect seeds from your best
plants and use them for the next growing season.

1. Carrots
Carrots are a good choice for indoor gardening because they
provide you with a lot of nutrients such as vitamins A, B6, C,
potassium, niacin etc.

You will need to use a pot at least a foot and a half in
length and width. The soil you use should be rich in humus for
better results.

The seeds are placed an inch apart in rows six inches apart.
Add a thin layer of soil on top and remember to water them
frequently to keep the soil moist. It takes about two weeks
for the seeds to germinate.

The carrots can be harvested once they reach about an inch or
slightly less across the top.

If you want to collect the seeds, this will be a two-year
process since carrots are biennials. At the end of the second
season, the seeds should be mature. You can tell this if they
are brown and have detached from the umbels. You will have to
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cut the seed stalks yourself. The seeds will not fall to the
ground as they have little hooks to keep them attached to the
plant.

2. Tomatoes
Tomatoes are good for you because they contain vitamins and a
powerful antioxidant called lycopene.

If you are using smaller pots, you will need to limit one
plant  per  pot.  Standard  potting  mix  will  work  great  for
tomatoes.

Plant the seeds about a quarter inch deep. Give them plenty of
sun  and  water,  but  don’t  keep  the  soil  too  soggy.
Occasionally, you should rotate the pot so that all of the
plant is getting sun.

The seeds should germinate in 5 to 10 days. After a few weeks,
you can add an organic fertilizer to encourage growth.

The indoor tomatoes will not grow as large as outdoor ones,
but they are still as juicy. They are ready to harvest when
they are firm and red, but have a bit of give when you squeeze
them.

Those you want for seeds you should let ripen a bit more. The
seeds can then be removed, but dry them before storing.



3. Oranges
Oranges are some of the best fruits around due to their high
antioxidant and vitamin C content.

In order to grow them inside, you will need to use dwarf
orange trees. Even so, they will still need a lot of space
combined with rich soil and plenty of sun. Try to use a large
pot for these.

The roots can grow really long and can even begin to grow back
on themselves. If this happens, the orange tree will need to
be repotted in a larger pot.

As soon as the fruit turns orange in color, it is ready for
harvesting.  Leave  the  ones  for  seeds  a  bit  longer,  then
collect the seeds, dry them and store them.

4. Scallions
Scallions are a good choice for indoor
gardening because they are very easy to
plant.

You don’t even need seeds. You can take a bunch of scallions
wrapped together and place it in a glass with an inch of
water.

Change the water daily and it will not be long until new green
shoots appear. When this happens, place the scallions in a



small pot.

When harvesting, be sure to leave an inch or two of the
scallions in the dirt.

This  article  has  been  written  by  Bella
Scotton  for  Survivopedia.
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